POLICE DEPARTMENT BUILDING COMMITTEE
Regular Meeting

Wednesday July 15, 2015
Ambulance Association Building

 Draft MINUTES
Present: Chairman Tom Burdick, Vice Chairman Clifford Libby, John Roche, Bill Weir, David Sciascia, Sean Cox (Police Chief), Mike Maniscalco (Town Manager)
Absent: Pete Brown, Ralph Nesci
Call to order: Mr.Burdick called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. at the East Hampton Ambulance Association, 4 Colchester Ave.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Minutes:  A motion was made by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Libby to approve the minutes of the June 17, 2015 regular meeting and the July 1, 2015 special meeting.  Voted 5-0 in favor.
Public Remarks: None
Begin process of needs assessment based upon visits to other PDs: It was generally agreed that the Montville Dept. has the best layout of the visited departments and that it was the best they Committee has seen. The Committee is looking for the updated Friar Report. It is not yet available, but Mr. Maniscalco noted that the revised numbers for square footage of a PD are about the same as in the last report if not more. Montville is around 17,000 square feet and it is believed that the older version of the Friar Report states that E. Hampton’s PD should be around 14,000-15,000 square feet.

There was discussion as to whether E. Hampton would have need of all the rooms in the Montville Dept. and was generally decided that based on future growth our Dept. should include all the same types of spaces. The Chief brought up the fact that perhaps the geographical area that our future space will service may be different than it is at this moment since there are questions about dispatch/communication services and the resident trooper program in Marlborough. Also mentioned was there if there is room for additional offices there is a possibility of taking on offices that are now located in the rented annex building. A Community Room would be a big plus for our town and the multiple uses of such were discussed. 
Mr. Libby will create a space needs analysis spreadsheet comparing our needs and Montville’s and the Friar Report recommendations and distribute it to Committee members. The next step will be to put that into RFP language to engage an architect to come up with a plan.  After speaking to an architect a feasible site can be determined.

A motion was made by Mr. Weir and seconded by Mr. Roche to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.  Voted 5-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
